
file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/Desktop/6-18-08%20Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt

                                                                    1

            1       STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS
                 
            2                  NARRAGANSETT BAY COMMISSION
                 
            3    IN RE:                     :
                                            :
            4    MONTHLY BOARD MEETING OF   :
                 THE COMMISSION,            :
            5    OPEN SESSION               :
                 
            6    
                                     DATE:  June 18, 2008 
            7                        TIME:  11:00 A.M.    
                                    PLACE:  Narragansett Bay Commission
            8                               Corporate Office Building
                                            Providence, RI 02905   
            9                                    
                 PRESENT
           10    
                      Vincent Mesolella, Chairman
           11         Raymond Marshall, Executive Director
                      Angelo S. Rotella, Vice Chairman
           12         Joseph DeAngelis, Esquire
                      Bruce Campbell
           13         Jonathan K. Farnum
                      Leslie Gray, III
           14         Joseph Kimball
                      John MacQueen
           15         Al Montanari
                      Michael Salvadore
           16         Leo Thompson
                      Richard Worrell
           17         Richard M. Brown
                      David Cruise
           18         Michael DiChiro
                 
           19    
                 
           20    

file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/De...Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt (1 of 68)7/21/2008 12:06:03 PM



file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/Desktop/6-18-08%20Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt

                 
           21    
                 
           22                 ALLIED COURT REPORTERS, INC.
                                    115 PHENIX AVENUE
           23                      CRANSTON, RI 02920
                                     (401) 946-5500
           24                 www.alliedcourtreporters.com
                 
           25    
                 

file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/De...Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt (2 of 68)7/21/2008 12:06:03 PM



file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/Desktop/6-18-08%20Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt

                                                                    2

            1    ALSO PRESENT:
                 
            2         Karen Musumeci
                      Thomas Uva
            3         Laurie Horridge Bissonette
                      Karen Giebink
            4         Harold Gadon
                      Jennifer Harrington
            5         Deborah Samson
                      Anamaria Clarkin
            6         Sherri Arnold
                      Francie Brown
            7         Kerry Britt
                      Paul Nordstrom
            8         Tom Brueckner
                      Kathryn Kelly
            9         Rich Bernier
                      Joe Pratt
           10         Mark Thomas
                      Diane Buerger
           11         Dan Smith
                      Cynthia Morisette 
           12    
                 
           13    
                 
           14    
                 
           15    
                 
           16    
                 
           17    
                 
           18    
                 
           19    
                 
           20    

file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/De...Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt (3 of 68)7/21/2008 12:06:03 PM



file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/Desktop/6-18-08%20Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt

                 
           21    
                 
           22    
                 
           23    
                 
           24    
                 
           25    
                 

file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/De...Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt (4 of 68)7/21/2008 12:06:03 PM



file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/Desktop/6-18-08%20Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt

                                                                    3

            1               (MEETING COMMENCED AT 11:17 A.M.)
                               
            2                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay, I recognize a 

            3         quorum.  We will call to order today, June 18th, 

            4         2008 at 11:18, the monthly Board Meeting of 

            5         Commissioners, Narragansett Bay Commission.  First 

            6         order of business is the approval of the previous 

            7         minutes of 2008, May 21, Open Session minutes.  

            8         Have all of our members had an opportunity to 

            9         review the Open Session minutes of May 21, 2008; 

           10         and if so, do we have a motion to approve the 

           11         minutes?  

           12                  MR. SALVADORE:  Move to approve, 

           13         Mr. Chairman. 

           14                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We have a motion by 

           15         Commissioner Salvadore.  Second by Commissioner 

           16         Kimball.  Discussion on the minutes, or comments 

           17         or corrections?  

           18                         (NO RESPONSE)

           19                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Hearing none.  All of 

           20         those that are in favor will say aye.  Are there 
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           21         any opposed?  There are none opposed, and the 

           22         motion carries.  Relative to the Executive Session 

           23         minutes of May 21, 2008, Chairman will accept a 

           24         motion to unseal the Executive Session minutes as 

           25         written.  Is there any discussion on the Executive 
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            1         Session minutes?  

            2                         (NO RESPONSE)

            3                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We have a motion to 

            4         approve, Commissioner Montanari; second by 

            5         Commissioner Kimball.  Discussion on the 

            6         correctness of the Executive Session minutes?  

            7                         (NO RESPONSE)

            8                  THE CHAIRMAN:  There's a motion to unseal 

            9         the Executive Session minutes.  All in favor will 

           10         say aye.  Any approved (sic)?  There are none 

           11         opposed and the motion carries -- did I call for 

           12         opposition?  I did not.  Any opposed?  There are 

           13         none opposed, and the motion carries.  Next order 

           14         of business is old business.  Is there any old 

           15         business to come before the Commission?  Old 

           16         business to come before the Commission of any 

           17         nature?  

           18                         (NO RESPONSE)

           19                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay, hearing none, moving 

           20         right along.  First committee reporting is the CEO 
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           21         Committee under items for action.  

           22                  MR. ROTELLA:  Executive Director's 

           23         report.  

           24                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Oh, sorry.  Okay.  Do it.  

           25                  MR. MARSHALL:  I can take a hint, 

file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/De...Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt (8 of 68)7/21/2008 12:06:03 PM



file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/Desktop/6-18-08%20Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt

                                                                    5

            1         Mr. Chairman.  

            2                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I want to get to the items 

            3         for action but I know you won't be long.  

            4                  MR. MARSHALL:  Actually, I have distilled 

            5         my report down to one page.  

            6                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay, great.  

            7                  MR. MARSHALL:  The effluent quality has 

            8         been good.  We do have a concern about the fecal 

            9         coliform numbers lately, we're keeping an eye on 

           10         that.  In the month of June, we've experienced a 

           11         few problems and we're analyzing exactly what's 

           12         going on.  This is occurring at both plants with 

           13         two infractions, so we're working on that.  In 

           14         engineering, we have two notable milestones that 

           15         we'll be reaching over the summer.  Field's Point 

           16         Biological Nutrient Removal Contract will be 

           17         complete in the August/September time period; and 

           18         CSO Phase 2, the preliminary design will be done 

           19         in August and submitted to DEM.  In Construction, 

           20         the Bucklin Point Administration Building, 
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           21         renovation has passed the 50 percent complete 

           22         point.  And the tunnel pump station is approaching 

           23         the 90 percent complete point, with the scheduled 

           24         start up of that entire complex and facilities in 

           25         Phase 1 this fall.  You will, in Finance, you'll 
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            1         hear about the operating budget.  Today, the 

            2         Finance Committee, Long Range Planning just heard 

            3         a brief explanation of what's in the operating 

            4         budget.  The PUC Docket 3905, the decision is due 

            5         by the end of the month.  That is supposed to 

            6         translate to an 11.68 percent increase in sewer 

            7         use fees.  In P P and R, the shellfish transplant 

            8         with DEM which we do every year, five Wednesdays 

            9         in May, was a resounding success.  330 tons of 

           10         quahogs were transplanted, and that came out of a 

           11         fund that DEM has, and it was a total of $104,000.  

           12         The wind energy project is progressing, and I 

           13         believe Tom and Barry are going to give you a 

           14         presentation on that during lunch.  We'll run that 

           15         during lunch so that if you are looking for 

           16         something to gaze at while you're munching on your 

           17         sandwich, you can have that to evaluate.  In 

           18         Executive, the claim that you approved for Walsh 

           19         Construction, that was part of that Executive 

           20         Session, that matter is now resolved.  We have 
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           21         received a release and the check has been sent, so 

           22         that's by us.  The Woon Watershed Explorers 

           23         Program was a resounding conclusion to the year.  

           24         Back on May 22nd, 500 students and ten outside 

           25         environmental groups took part in that.  The kids 
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            1         had a great time, and we're already receiving 

            2         requests for next year.  And over the summer, as 

            3         the months pass, I'll put my reports on the Board 

            4         of Commissioners' website for, say, June and July.  

            5         I know you'll all be waiting for them anxiously, 

            6         and we'll e-mail you to alert you that they're 

            7         there for your reading pleasure.  That's it, 

            8         Mr. Chairman.  

            9                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Thank you.  Are there any 

           10         questions regarding the Executive Director's 

           11         report?  Any questions regarding the Executive 

           12         Director's report?  

           13                         (NO RESPONSE)

           14                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay, hearing none.  Now, 

           15         moving along to items for action.  First committee 

           16         reporting is the CEO Committee.  Commissioner 

           17         Salvadore, do you have a report for us today?  

           18                  MR. SALVADORE:  Yes we do, Mr. Chairman.  

           19         We met at first light this morning, 8:30 a.m.  

           20         It's the earliest meeting on record that I know 
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           21         of.  We have three items for the Board of 

           22         Commissioners this morning.  The first being 

           23         Review and Approval of Resolution 2008:17, 

           24         Authorization to Enter into Contract 119.00P 

           25         Architectural/Engineering Services for a New 
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            1         Regulatory Compliance Building at Field's Point 

            2         Wastewater Treatment Facility.  And, Mr. Chairman, 

            3         we recommend approval.  

            4                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We have a motion to 

            5         approve Resolution 2008:17, Authorization to Enter 

            6         into a contract 119.00P, Architectural/Engineering 

            7         Services for our new regulatory building.  Have 

            8         all the members had an opportunity -- we have a 

            9         motion, and a second by Commissioner Farnum.  

           10         Thank you.  We have a motion and a second.  

           11         Hopefully all of our members had an opportunity to 

           12         review the resolution as we move forward to the 

           13         reality of the new Regulatory Compliance Building.  

           14         And we would just like to add that we are moving 

           15         right along -- and I'm looking for Laurie -- but, 

           16         we have reached agreement with the City of 

           17         Providence regarding the acquisition of the 

           18         property necessary to begin this program.  I don't 

           19         know if the final legal documents have been 

           20         drafted or signed yet, but we have reached 
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           21         resolution of that issue.  We have offered the 

           22         City, and this will be done internally, to decide 

           23         whether they'll make a flat cash payment for the 

           24         value of the property that's being acquired or 

           25         they are going to work with us to fulfill their 
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            1         obligation to replace the old dog pound with a 

            2         new, more modern facility, but there has been 

            3         resolution.  The Mayor's office has basically 

            4         signed off on our proposal.  

            5                  MR. GRAY:  Can you say what that was?  

            6         Last time it was like $20 million.  

            7                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Well, what they wanted was 

            8         $27 million.  I think what the city was hoping -- 

            9         it was part of a more global resolution.  We're 

           10         looking at three properties for our nutrient 

           11         removal program, and that would have included the 

           12         acquisition or condemnation of the transfer 

           13         station.  In an effort to just move our program 

           14         forward, we kind of bifurcated that and said, 

           15         'Look, we really need the road and the dog pound.  

           16         Let's take that so we can begin our new regulatory 

           17         building planning.'  So, it's in Laurie's hands 

           18         now.  I was explaining, Laurie, in your absence, 

           19         that we at least have agreement --  

           20                  MS. HORRIDGE BISSONETTE:  Yes.  
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           21                  THE CHAIRMAN:  ...on resolution to 

           22         acquire the site, and that's -- 

           23                  MS. HORRIDGE BISSONETTE:  Where we are at 

           24         right now is, we have a letter which is, it's an 

           25         either-or letter; an offer of just compensation, 
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            1         which is money, or we have, like, a memorandum of 

            2         understanding which outlines that we'll build on 

            3         the dog pound up the street.  Obviously, they have 

            4         to pick one, we're assuming they'll pick the dog 

            5         pound, and we'll go from there.  

            6                  MR. GRAY:  What's the cash offer?  

            7                  MS. HORRIDGE BISSONETTE:  I haven't even 

            8         seen it.  Anthony Bucci is doing the numbers.  

            9         It's around half a million.  

           10                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Commissioner Worrell.  

           11                  MR. WORRELL:  I must again profess my 

           12         ignorance.  What goes on at a Regulatory and 

           13         Compliance Building?  Can somebody just tell me 

           14         what will go on inside that building?  

           15                  MR. MARSHALL:  Sure, it's primarily going 

           16         to be -- the essential function there will be the 

           17         new laboratory.  The laboratory we have now is 

           18         outdated, and not able to handle the volume of 

           19         samples which I report on every month in my 

           20         report.  They need a larger, more modern facility 
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           21         to analyze the higher levels of detection, and 

           22         that's the key element in that building.  And in 

           23         addition, we'll move environmental monitoring into 

           24         that building, bring the samples to the lab.  And 

           25         we'll also house the pretreatment folks in that 
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            1         building when it's --

            2                  MR. WORRELL:  Okay.  

            3                  THE CHAIRMAN:  So we have a motion and a 

            4         second to approve Resolution 2008:17.  Further 

            5         discussion on the matter?  

            6                         (NO RESPONSE)

            7                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Hearing none.  All of 

            8         those that are in favor will say aye.  Are there 

            9         any opposed?  There are none opposed, and the 

           10         motion carries.  Further report, 

           11         Commissioner Salvadore?  

           12                  MR. SALVADORE:  The second item is 

           13         Item B, Review and Approval of Resolution 2008:18, 

           14         Award of Contract 304.51C, Improvement to NBC 

           15         Interceptors for the Fiscal Year 2008, and we 

           16         recommend approval of that item, Mr. Chairman.  

           17                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We have a motion to 

           18         approve Resolution 2008:18; seconded by 

           19         Commissioner Farnum, Commissioner Brown.  Further 

           20         discussion on Resolution 2008:18?    
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           21                  MR. GRAY:  In general, the fees, would it 

           22         be reasonable to state who the recipient is so 

           23         that if we have any problem, we can identify them?  

           24                  MR. MARSHALL:  Sure, it's the Rosciti 

           25         Construction Company, LLC, of Johnston, Rhode 
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            1         Island, they were the low bidder on that 

            2         construction contract.  

            3                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.  Having said that, 

            4         again, we have a motion and a second for approval 

            5         of 2008:18.  Any discussion on the matter?  

            6                         (NO RESPONSE)

            7                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Hearing none.  All of 

            8         those that are in favor will say aye.  Are there 

            9         any opposed?  There are none opposed, and the 

           10         motion carries.  Further discussion, Mr. Chairman?  

           11                  MR. SALVADORE:  The last item is Item C, 

           12         Review and Approval of Resolution 2008:19, 

           13         Authorization to Enter into Contract 08:304.60P 

           14         with Pare Corporation to prepare a Facilities Plan 

           15         Update for NBC Sewers in the Town of Johnston, and 

           16         we recommend approval, Mr. Chairman.  

           17                  MR. MARSHALL:  Was there a second?    

           18                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Second, 

           19         Commissioner Farnum, Commissioner DiChiro.  By way 

           20         of explanation, the Town of Johnston has a 
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           21         significant potential for expansion which would go 

           22         a long way to flatten out our PUC issues for the 

           23         future.  The Narragansett Bay Commission has 

           24         traditionally not participated in facilities 

           25         planning with respect to member -- commission 
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            1         member cities and towns; thought it advisable to 

            2         assist the town in order to get some of their 

            3         facilities planning matters going in our own best 

            4         interest.  There was an RFPQ, there were several 

            5         submittals, the firm of Pare-Beta (phonetic) was 

            6         selected primarily because of their intimate 

            7         knowledge of the Johnston sewer system.  They 

            8         worked with us, Narragansett Bay Commission in the 

            9         past, the pumping station and other main lines, is 

           10         because they were able to meet a very aggressive 

           11         schedule, to get this done in about seven months.  

           12         I would also suggest that we have a commitment 

           13         from the Mayor to participate in the cost of this 

           14         feasibility analysis and facilities plan, from the 

           15         people who are proposing over $400 million of 

           16         capital improvement and capital expenditures into 

           17         the Town of Johnston over the next two years.  So, 

           18         we respectfully request your acquiescence and 

           19         favorable consideration of Resolution 2008:19.  We 

           20         did have a motion, Commissioner Salvadore, was 
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           21         that motion from you -- there was a 

           22         recommendation.  

           23                  MR. SALVADORE:  There was a motion.  

           24                  THE CHAIRMAN:  There was a motion.  So we 

           25         have a motion to approve Resolution 2008:19, it 
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            1         was seconded by Commissioner Farnum and 

            2         Commissioner DiChiro, and Commissioner Worrell, as 

            3         well.  Is there further discussion on this motion?  

            4         Commissioner Campbell.

            5                  MR. CAMPBELL:  I'm just curious, what do 

            6         they anticipate spending $400 million in two years 

            7         on?  

            8                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Not the town.  

            9                  MR. CAMPBELL:  Oh.  

           10                  THE CHAIRMAN:  There are a number of 

           11         developers who are interested in building -- well, 

           12         I think, shopping centers up, west of Route 295.  

           13         There are some housing proposals, mixed-use 

           14         proposals, and I think primarily another retail -- 

           15                  MR. MARSHALL:  Smithfield Commons-type 

           16         of --

           17                  MR. CAMPBELL:  That insurance company 

           18         structure.  

           19                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Basically, what's happened 

           20         is, because the Town of Johnston, in spite our -- 
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           21         well, I said this earlier, you know, encouragement 

           22         from Paul Pinault and I, when he was here, and 

           23         more recently, Ray and I, to get their facilities 

           24         planning going because we can't allow any permits 

           25         and developments in that area without having a 
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            1         facilities plan approved by the Department of 

            2         Environmental Management.  We're recognizing that 

            3         that's -- that this agency will realize, we 

            4         thought it was in our best interest to pursue the 

            5         city and town and say, 'Look, we'll assist you, 

            6         we'll get it going.' And then, when the developers 

            7         come on board, when they finally come in for 

            8         permitting, we would expect that they would assist 

            9         in the cost of this.  And we have those 

           10         commitments from him, and I think this is a 

           11         win-win situation for the Town of Johnston and for 

           12         the Narragansett Bay Commission, in light of the 

           13         fact that we're losing revenue everyday.  So, this 

           14         is a big plus for us.  And so that's the genesis 

           15         of it.  Commissioner Worrell.  

           16                  MR. WORRELL:  Why do you say we're losing 

           17         revenue everyday?  Because we have the 

           18         potential --

           19                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I'm saying our revenue 

           20         base is shrinking.  We saw an article in 
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           21         the paper, where I anticipate that the economy, 

           22         being the way it is, we have a shrinking 

           23         population that, I'm thinking that we want to 

           24         protect our rate base and -- 

           25                  MR. WORRELL:  Okay, I got it.  
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            1                  THE CHAIRMAN:  You understand.  Further 

            2         discussion?  

            3                  MR. GRAY:  Yeah, actually, a quasi-public 

            4         agency, if you have four bidders here, and I don't 

            5         understand how you can take the high bidder.  I 

            6         mean, the fee is not -- low bidder, higher rating, 

            7         why can't you --

            8                  MR. MARSHALL:  Well, first of all, I 

            9         would like to point out that what we have when we 

           10         procure professional services is an RFQP process 

           11         which allows us to consider a number of factors, 

           12         including the cost of the project.  While both of 

           13         those firms are qualified, the Pare-Beta team 

           14         offers a far more aggressive schedule, which is -- 

           15                  MR. GRAY:  It doesn't have to show up in 

           16         the rating in some fashion?  Because otherwise, if 

           17         someone not involved were looking at this, I don't 

           18         think you'd pass the requirement for public 

           19         agency -- 

           20                  MR. MARSHALL:  Well, it does show up in 
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           21         the rating as does the schedule part of it.  The 

           22         way the staff rated it, they gave CDM the edge as 

           23         a result of the lower cost.  But upon my review of 

           24         it, I firmly believe that the Pare-Beta team is a 

           25         better choice in this situation because of their 
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            1         knowledge of the system.  Pare is doing a job for 

            2         us in Johnston right now, which is the Central 

            3         Avenue Pump Station; and Beta has done the overall 

            4         capacity analysis of our entire system.  

            5                  MR. GRAY:  The problem, I don't care what 

            6         the rationalization is, but if that's not 

            7         documented in your procedures of the rating, then 

            8         you have a problem.  The procedures that you're 

            9         supposed to have, you're overriding them.  

           10                  THE CHAIRMAN:  But I think it is part of 

           11         our -- 

           12                  MR. GRAY:  It would have to show up here 

           13         in an objective measure in some fashion because it 

           14         certainly isn't an objective measure, looking at 

           15         100,000 bucks and a higher rating.  

           16                  MR. MARSHALL:  I just think that it's in 

           17         the best interest of the project overall to have a 

           18         more aggressive schedule.  We have people out 

           19         there who are looking for part of the system and a 

           20         delay of another six months, which is what the 
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           21         other selection would have resulted in could end 

           22         up compromising some of the proposed -- 

           23                  MR. GRAY:  All I'm saying is, whatever 

           24         that is, whatever your requirements are, have to 

           25         be part of the evaluation scheme because it has to 
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            1         be a quantitative, not judgemental.  

            2                  MR. FARNUM:  You have it in the back up 

            3         with the average rating of 52.  

            4                  MR. DiCHIRO:  It may look like $100,000 

            5         more, but the potential for a quicker plan, it's 

            6         more important when you're looking at a potential 

            7         hundred million in developing.  

            8                  MR. MARSHALL:  Frankly, I think that the 

            9         Pare Beta team better understands what needs to be 

           10         studied in the system -- 

           11                  MR. GRAY:  I'm not fighting that at all.  

           12         I'm just saying that the document says that you're 

           13         taking a higher bidder with a lower rate, and I 

           14         think you're violating the guidelines that have 

           15         been established. 

           16                  MR. MARSHALL:  I understand your 

           17         position, but I have to respectfully disagree 

           18         because I don't think we're violating anything.  

           19                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Neither do I.  

           20                  MR. MARSHALL:  There's an RFQP process 
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           21         which allows us to make such subjective choices in 

           22         cases where there are a number of factors -- 

           23                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Yeah, professional 

           24         services.  And there are a number of factors that 

           25         will go into the decision.  Commissioner Worrell.  
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            1                  MR. WORRELL:  I'm wondering, in response 

            2         to Commissioner Gray's point, if we could cure the 

            3         possible violation simply by amending the 

            4         resolution to show that we -- 

            5                  THE CHAIRMAN:  There is no violation.  

            6         So, to suggest that we're fixing a violation might 

            7         infer that there is a violation, there is none.  

            8                  MR. DiCHIRO:  I think the resolution 

            9         explains why they were chosen.  

           10                  THE CHAIRMAN:  It does.

           11                  MR. DiCHIRO:  It says, contractor 

           12         experience, and that they have a project schedule 

           13         that best meets the needs of NBC, therefore 

           14         they're recommending Pare Beta.  

           15                  MR. GRAY:  I guess my bitch is your 

           16         rating scheme should include that because if that 

           17         was important, then it should affect the rating to 

           18         allow you to reason.  

           19                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Further discussion?  

           20         Further discussion?  
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           21                         (NO RESPONSE)

           22                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Hearing none.  All of 

           23         those that are in favor will say aye.  Are there 

           24         any opposed?  

           25                  MR. GRAY:  Aye.  
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            1                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Commissioner Gray votes 

            2         negative.  Okay, motion passes.  Further report, 

            3         Commissioner Salvadore?  

            4                  MR. SALVADORE:  That concludes our 

            5         report, Mr. Chairman.  

            6                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Thank you very much.  Next 

            7         order of business, report of the Finance 

            8         Committee.  In the absence of Commissioner 

            9         Andrade, the Chair convened a meeting.  We have 

           10         some items for approval.  Item A, Approval of 

           11         Resolution 2008:20, which is the Approval of the 

           12         FY2009 Operating Budget.  Hopefully the members 

           13         were present for that presentation.  Do we have a 

           14         motion to approve Resolution 2008:20?  

           15                  MR. THOMPSON:  Move.

           16                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We have a motion by 

           17         Commissioner Thompson, seconded by Commissioner 

           18         Farnum and Kimball.  Is there discussion on the 

           19         resolution regarding the operating budget for 

           20         FY'09?  
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           21                         (NO RESPONSE)

           22                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Hearing none.  All of 

           23         those in favor will say aye.  Are there any 

           24         opposed?  There are none opposed, and the motion 

           25         carries.  Next order of business, Item B, Review 
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            1         and Approval of Resolution 2008:21, which is 

            2         Amendment of the Narragansett Bay Commission 

            3         Deferred Compensation Plan.  Basically, they're 

            4         policy in-house changes.  That's -- I think most 

            5         of the members were here during that discussion.  

            6         Anyone have any issue with Resolution 2008:21?  

            7                         (NO RESPONSE)

            8                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Hearing none.  

            9         Commissioner Salvadore -- 

           10                  MR. SALVADORE:  So moved.  

           11                  THE CHAIRMAN:  ...moves to approve 

           12         Resolution 2008:21.  Seconded by Commissioner 

           13         Kimball.  Discussion?  

           14                         (NO RESPONSE)

           15                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Hearing none.  All of 

           16         those that are in favor will say aye.  Any 

           17         opposed?  There are none opposed, and the motion 

           18         carries.  Next order of business for consideration 

           19         by the Board is Resolution 2008:22, Recommendation 

           20         for Use of Environmental Enforcement Funds.  We 
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           21         have, Commissioner Brown moves approval for use of 

           22         the Environmental Enforcement Funds. 

           23                  MS. HORRIDGE BISSONETTE:  Excuse me, 

           24         Mr. Chairman, we have a little problem with the 

           25         quorum.  If both of the Commissioners were to walk 
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            1         away, we would not have an appropriate quorum.  

            2         So, if one of them stays and votes for -- if we 

            3         break it down into Children's Museum -- the three 

            4         separate ones, then one could vote for each 

            5         because they have different conflicts.  Can you do 

            6         that for me?  

            7                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Commissioner Farnum, can I 

            8         ask you to return to the table for just a moment?  

            9         We're going to break these down individually.  

           10         Okay.  First matter is an appropriation and use of 

           11         Environmental Enforcement Funds in the amount of 

           12         $2500 for the Met School.  I don't think 

           13         Commissioner Kimball or Farnum have a problem with 

           14         that.  We have a motion by Commissioner Brown.  

           15                  MR. SALVADORE:  I'm going to second that.

           16                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Second by Commissioner 

           17         Salvadore.  All in favor will say aye.  Are there 

           18         any opposed?  None opposed.  The next matter of 

           19         the Children's Museum.  Commissioner Kimball 

           20         recuses himself from the matter.  We have a 
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           21         proposal for recommendation -- we have a request 

           22         for $10,000 from the Children's Museum of -- 

           23         recommended is $7,500 of Environmental Enforcement 

           24         Funds.  Commissioner Brown moves approval.  

           25         Seconded by Commissioner Farnum and 
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            1         Commissioner Salvadore.  All of those that are in 

            2         favor will say aye.  Any opposed?  None are 

            3         opposed.  Next -- 

            4                  MR. ROTELLA:  Musical chairs -- he has to 

            5         get up.  

            6                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Next matter, Women and 

            7         Infants' program.  Thank you very much for your 

            8         cooperation in this.  Next is a request for $7,500 

            9         of Environmental Enforcement Funds, and the Board 

           10         is recommending, the Committee is recommending 

           11         $6,000.  We have a motion by Commissioner Brown 

           12         for approval, and seconded by Commissioner 

           13         Thompson and Salvadore, I guess, and Commissioner 

           14         Rotella.  All of those that are in favor will say 

           15         aye.  Are there any opposed?  There are none 

           16         opposed, and the motion carries.  Thank you very 

           17         much, Laurie, I appreciate that.  Other than that, 

           18         there is no other business for consideration by 

           19         the Finance Committee.  Okay.  Moving right along.  

           20         Personnel Committee.  
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           21                  MR. CAMPBELL:  Personnel Committee met 

           22         and considered changes to the organization chart, 

           23         and there was no significant financial impact, so 

           24         I don't believe it is a required --  

           25                  MR. MARSHALL:  No required Board action.  
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            1                  MR. CAMPBELL:  Okay.  

            2                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay, thank you.  

            3         Legislative Committee.  I don't know if Joanne is 

            4         here, or Laurie.  

            5                  MS. HORRIDGE BISSONETTE:  Actually, 

            6         Joanne is not here, but I'll go for her.  There's 

            7         no written report this month.  There was only one 

            8         bill introduced and it has to do with the tax 

            9         statute.  And actually, she's upstairs working on 

           10         it with Senate legal counsel on conference, so 

           11         that's where she is.  

           12                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Tax -- 

           13                  MS. HORRIDGE BISSONETTE:  The tax sales 

           14         statute.  It deals with liens sales.  She's 

           15         working on that now.  The General Assembly is 

           16         expected to adjourn Friday, I don't know if that 

           17         will happen, but in any event, Joanne will issue a 

           18         final report thereafter for everyone.  I know 

           19         everybody always wants to know about the NBC SOP, 

           20         no action or bills-to-date on that.  And the 
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           21         eminent domain bill, no action was taken on that 

           22         either.  

           23                  THE CHAIRMAN:  While we're on Legislative 

           24         Committee, procedurally, when legislators were on 

           25         this committee, we had a legislative committee.  
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            1         But we technically don't have a Legislative 

            2         Committee, we don't technically have a Legislative 

            3         Committee any longer, so perhaps, with the Board's 

            4         acquiescence, we can have a legislative report in 

            5         the future as opposed to a Legislative Committee 

            6         report.  We have no Legislative Committee.  If we 

            7         just generally amend this process.  Would that be 

            8         okay with everyone?  

            9                  MR. SALVADORE:  That's fine.  

           10                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay, thank you.  Moving 

           11         right along, Rules and Regulations did not meet.  

           12         Long Range Planning did not meet.  And 

           13         Commissioner Cruise, I'm reading, is being 

           14         considered for some official position.  

           15                  MR. SALVADORE:  A judgeship.  

           16                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Judgeship or -- 

           17                  MR. DeANGELIS:  A judgeship or a traffic 

           18         tribunal.  

           19                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I don't know what his 

           20         status is going to be but I'd like to discuss with 
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           21         him, you know, what his future with the Commission 

           22         will be if in fact he's appointed to that 

           23         position.  The reason why I raise that is because 

           24         earlier we talked about the regulatory building 

           25         and we decided on architectural engineering 
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            1         service to begin that process.  I would very much 

            2         like to have the Long Range Planning Committee get 

            3         familiar and involved in that process.  Now that 

            4         we have someone that we're going to be retaining 

            5         for those services, I would really like to have 

            6         Committee input as to -- we already started this 

            7         process before, but, now I think it's time to get 

            8         serious and get some recommendations and get the 

            9         Committee and the Commission's finger prints on 

           10         this process.  So, other than that, Long Range 

           11         Planning did not meet.  Citizen's Advisory 

           12         Committee, Harold, do you have a report for us 

           13         today?  

           14                  MR. GADON:  Short report, Mr. Chairman.  

           15         The CAC meeting was held on June 11th with a 

           16         quorum present.  We reviewed by-laws and 

           17         reaffirmed them being current and up-to-date.  

           18         Howard Schachter and myself as Chairman were 

           19         nominated and elected to serve another term.  Rich 

           20         Bernier and Tom Brueckner delivered reports on the 
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           21         CSO and advised us that tunnel one will start to 

           22         be in operation before year-end, and that learning 

           23         curve, how best to make use of it will start.  

           24         Joanne Maceroni had announced that NBC had surplus 

           25         desk top computers and laptops available for 
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            1         donation to nonprofit, preferably in the NBC area.  

            2         Two laptops were donated and accepted by AARP 

            3         for their tax aide program.  We had hoped George 

            4         Redman would be able to attend the last meeting 

            5         but in his absence, we did arrange to send him a 

            6         book on the Battle of Midway signed by all CAC 

            7         members present.  One member expressed concern 

            8         about cyanide material entering the bay from 

            9         uncovered salt piles.  We will address that in the 

           10         fall.  Due to the absence of Jamie Samons, Cynthia 

           11         Morissette conducted the meeting in a very 

           12         professional manner.  There is no meeting 

           13         scheduled for July and August, and the September 

           14         meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 

           15         September 17th.  We wish you all a great summer.  

           16                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Thank you, we appreciate 

           17         it.  The Executive Committee did not meet, and 

           18         there is no report.  The Ad Hoc Committee on 

           19         Compensation, Commissioner Kimball.  

           20                  MR. KIMBALL:  The Ad Hoc Compensation 

file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/De...Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt (53 of 68)7/21/2008 12:06:03 PM



file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/Desktop/6-18-08%20Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt

           21         Committee met this morning.  And the Committee 

           22         accepted the results of a study that was conducted 

           23         by the Employees Association and staff members, 

           24         and the Committee accepted the study, and we 

           25         recommend that the Board accept the results of the 

file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/De...Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt (54 of 68)7/21/2008 12:06:03 PM



file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/Desktop/6-18-08%20Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt

                                                                   28

            1         study, as well.  The June 9th memorandum, 

            2         Personnel committee and Finance committee, which I 

            3         believe you all have, pretty well outlines the 

            4         results of the committee study.  Is there a motion 

            5         to -- (inaudible) 

            6                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We have a motion to accept 

            7         the Employees Association report.  Seconded by 

            8         Commissioner Montanari.  Is there any discussion 

            9         regarding the Employees Association report and 

           10         recommendations?  

           11                         (NO RESPONSE)

           12                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Hearing none.  All of 

           13         those who are in favor will say aye.  Are there 

           14         any opposed?  There are none opposed and the 

           15         motion carries.  Thank you very much.  Ad Hoc 

           16         Committee on Internal Ethics --

           17                  MR. GRAY:  May I make a request that we, 

           18         at some time, we do -- 

           19                  MR. DiCHIRO:  Fine, we can schedule 

           20         something.  
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           21                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Do you want to meet -- 

           22         we're going to have a hiatus, we won't meet until 

           23         September.  Do you want to meet prior to coming 

           24         back?  

           25                  MR. DiCHIRO:  If you want, in August.  

file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/De...Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt (56 of 68)7/21/2008 12:06:03 PM



file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/Desktop/6-18-08%20Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt

                                                                   29

            1                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Great, okay.  Karen, I'll 

            2         communicate with Karen, she'll arrange something.  

            3         Okay?  The Ad Hoc Paperless Board Committee.  Ray 

            4         had comments on the Paperless Board Committee.  

            5                  MR. MARSHALL:  I think that, so far it 

            6         has gone very well in terms of the paperless 

            7         Board.  What we're looking to do is, for the 

            8         September meeting, to, unless you make a specific 

            9         request, that we're going to go all paperless; 

           10         that you won't receive anything in the mail.  

           11         You'll receive e-mails, and we'll alert you to the 

           12         fact that all the information is on the Board 

           13         of Commissioners web site.  We'll send you an 

           14         e-mail sometime during the summer, or some 

           15         communication regarding that.  If you do want to 

           16         continue to receive paper, just respond 

           17         affirmatively to that, and we will also send you 

           18         paper.  We're kind of reversing it here.  Before 

           19         we said if you don't want paper, tell us; now 

           20         we're saying, if you want paper, tell us.  So, 
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           21         we'll still be producing one or two packages that 

           22         will be hard copy in nature.  We're all set with 

           23         you, we know that.  But, other than that, it will 

           24         be all electronic.  And if you don't want all 

           25         electronic, that's fine, just let us know and 
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            1         we'll run you off a copy and send it out in the 

            2         mail.  

            3                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I just want to say from my 

            4         perspective, I work off the paper documents 

            5         because it's easier for me to focus on the 

            6         Commissioners without a screen.  So, I would just 

            7         like you to know that.  I led the crusade for a 

            8         Paperless Document Committee, and then I'm reading 

            9         off the document, but that's the reason.  Okay?  

           10         All right.  

           11                  MR. BROWN:  You could get a teleprompter 

           12         screen.  

           13                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay, the next committee 

           14         reporting is the Executive's Report, or Chairman's 

           15         Committee.  We'll move into Executive Session, so 

           16         we'll dispense with the Chairman's report.  We'll 

           17         move along to new business.  Any new business to 

           18         come before the Committee?  Hearing none.  Item 

           19         Number 7, Commissioner Rotella.  

           20                  MR. ROTELLA:  Move to enter into 
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           21         Executive Session.  I'd like to recommend that the 

           22         Board enter into Executive Session pursuant to 

           23         4246-5A, 5 and 7, to discuss the potential 

           24         acquisition/merger of the Providence Water Supply 

           25         Board and NBC's investment and interest regarding 
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            1         the same.  

            2                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Motion to go to Executive 

            3         Session.  

            4                  MR. SALVADORE:  Second.

            5                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Seconded by Commissioner 

            6         Montanari and Commissioner Salvadore.  Further 

            7         discussion on the motion?  

            8                         (NO RESPONSE)

            9                  THE CHAIRMAN:  All in favor will say aye.  

           10         Any opposed?  There are none opposed, the motion 

           11         carries.  

           12         (EXECUTIVE SESSION, 11:53 A.M. - 12:22 P.M.)

           13                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We are now back in Open 

           14         Session.  

           15                  MR. ROTELLA:  I'd like to make a motion, 

           16         Mr. Chair, that we seal the minutes of the 

           17         Executive Session.  

           18                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We have a motion to seal 

           19         the minutes of the Executive Session.  

           20                  MR. DiCHIRO:  Second.
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           21                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Seconded by 

           22         Commissioner DiChiro and Commissioner Montanari.  

           23         All of those who are in favor will say aye.  Are 

           24         there any opposed?  There are none opposed, and 

           25         the motion carries.  Okay, thank you very much.  

file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/De...Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt (62 of 68)7/21/2008 12:06:03 PM



file:///C|/Documents%20and%20Settings/kmusumeci/Desktop/6-18-08%20Board%20of%20Commissioners%20Meeting%20Minutes.txt

                                                                   32

            1         Okay.  One other matter of other business, and 

            2         that is our lunch, stay around for lunch and chat.  

            3         And I would just like to say before we adjourn, I 

            4         wish everyone a very happy, healthy summer.  

            5         Commissioner.  

            6                  MR. CAMPBELL:  There was an orange piece 

            7         of paper that came out about, relative to the 

            8         computers, did everybody -- 

            9                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Yeah, they were going to 

           10         convert -- if you have it with you, staff was 

           11         going to try and convert those to wireless -- how 

           12         are we proceeding with that?  

           13                  MS. SAMSON:  If someone was going to have 

           14         a bite to eat -- 

           15                  THE CHAIRMAN:  You can do that while 

           16         we're having lunch, perfect.  Okay, 

           17         Commissioner Rotella.  

           18                  MR. ROTELLA:  Motion to adjourn.  

           19                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We have a motion to 

           20         adjourn.
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           21                  MR. FARNUM:  Second.

           22                  MR. SALVADORE:  Second.

           23                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Seconded by the entire 

           24         Board.  All those in favor will say aye.  Are 

           25         there any opposed?  There are none opposed, and 
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            1         the motion carries.  I know we went over today, 

            2         but we finished in good time.

            3                  (MEETING CONCLUDED AT 12:25 P.M.)

            4                  

            5    

            6    

            7    

            8    

            9    

           10    

           11    

           12    

           13    

           14    

           15    

           16    

           17    

           18    

           19    

           20    
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           21    

           22    

           23    

           24    

           25    
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            1                     C-E-R-T-I-F-I-C-A-T-E

            2    
                               I, SHELLEY L. DEMING, Notary Public, do 
            3         hereby certify that I reported in shorthand the 
                      foregoing proceedings, and that the foregoing 
            4         transcript contains a true, accurate, and complete 
                      record of the proceedings at the above-entitled 
            5         hearing.
                      
            6                  IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set 
                      my hand and seal this 8th day of July, 2007.
            7    
                 
            8    
                      ________________________________________________
            9         SHELLEY L. DEMING, NOTARY PUBLIC/CERTIFIED COURT 
                      REPORTER
           10    
                 
           11         MY COMMISSION EXPIRES:  April 24, 2011
                 
           12         IN RE:  NARRAGANSETT BAY COMMISSION MONTHLY BOARD 
                              MEETING, OPEN SESSION
           13    
                      DATE:   June 18, 2008  
           14    

           15                  

           16                  

           17                  

           18                  

           19                  

           20                  
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           21                  

           22                  

           23                  

           24                  

           25                  
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